Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered
You asked:

1) How many trees have been felled by the council in the last three years for which data is available - please provide a year by year breakdown. 

2) How much has it cost the council to fell trees in the last three years? Please provide year by year breakdown of total cost. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The information requested is not held in a reportable format. Tree felling records are integrated into general maintenance works records and are not recorded separately.  The cost of tree felling is also integrated into general maintenance budgets and is not recorded as a separate figure.

In addition typically no distinction is made within work programmes records between removal operations that arise through maintenance decisions and those that arise through events such as storms and road traffic accidents.  

Therefore, the data requested would require the manual trawl of all general maintenance records regarding tree works for the three year period requested.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

3) Does the council have a target number of trees to fell in each year? What is the purpose of the tree felling? 

The council has no tree felling target. 
Trees are removed as a result of damage or loss during inclement weather, road traffic accidents, vandalism, because they are dead, dying or are in a hazardous condition, because the use of a location is subject to change, as a result of woodland or group thinning, where they become the cause of an actionable nuisance.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

